COMHAIRLE CHOIMHEARSNACHD SHLEITE

SLEAT COMMUNITY COUNCIL

MINUTES OF MEETING OF SLEAT COMMUNITY COUNCIL held on Tuesday, 6th November 2012 at 
Tarskavaig Community Hall, Sleat, Isle of Skye at 7.30pm

MINUTES
PRESENT:


Pauline Lyle





Rob Ware 





Archie Maccalman





Charles Culbertson





Claire Hannah

Flora Maclean
IN ATTENDANCE:
David Ashford, Una MacLeod, Dr Andy Cook,  Domhnal Angaidh Maclennan, Dorothy Jackson, Vena Maclelland, Angus Macdonald
1. APOLOGIES
Apologies were received from Margaret Colpus, Jimmy Logan

2. MINUTES OF PREVIOUS MEETING
The Minutes were moved for adoption by Charles Culbertson, seconded by Rob Ware 

and approved unanimously.
3. DOMHNALL ANGAIDH MACLENNAN
Domhnall Angaidh Maclennan gave an extensive presentation on the current status of the Kilbeg village project, following the completion of the acquisition of land from Clan Donald Lands Trust by Sabhal Mor Ostaig. Charles Culbertson left the meeting as he declared an interest in the project. 

Kilbeg have now appointed a project co-ordinator who will be the key driver of the proposals but was unable to come tonight. Domhnall Angaidh showed a number of slides from the main Master Plan, which outlined the phasing and overall project proposal. Sabhal Mor Ostaig and its group are now keen to engage the local community in the development of the project and following this presentation the Community Council will attach relevant documentation on the News Page of the Council website.  There was a good discussion on the merits and detail of Kilbeg following the presentation.
4. WARD FORUM UPDATE
Margaret Colpus attended the Ward Forum in Portree on the 29th October representing the Sleat Community Council and Charles read a copy of her report of the session. A new format has been adopted for the forums with it being led by the Ward Councillors, and invited groups including the Community Councils. The key change is that forum is a discussion and not a decision making process. Members of the public cannot take part in the discussion but Community Councils do. The main topic of the meeting of the meeting was the community impact of the changes that will arise as a result of a single police force in Scotland, and from 2013 a new single Fire and Rescue Service. Two senior officers from the Police and Fire Service gave short presentations of the new changes. Margaret got the impression that both officers were confident of the success of these major changes to the two public organisations, as you would expect. Both changes are work in progress so detail in the two presentations was deemed as limited. The next Ward Forum will be 4th March 2013.
5. SCOTTISH WATER
Claire Hannah left the meeting as she declared an interest in this item.
Rob Ware gave a update on his walk to the Teangue Water Treatment works which has undergone works in recent months to upgrade the filter system. There is a proposal to enlarge the pipe from the reservoir to the plant. Rob further added that SW do require the developer of a project such as Kilbeg to complete an Infrastructure Development Form so that assessments could be made on the infrastructure required over a 20 year programme. Domhnall Angaidh Maclennan will check on any such paperwork from the project. Flora stated that SW had been asked for more than two years to provide documentation on the water issues in Sleat. Rob thought that this was a good time for proper dialogue to start with the community. Charles was meeting a project leader on 7th November to talk about works at the Teangue plant, and the issues with the roads, and further added that currently there is  a stalemate between SW and the Teangue Grazings regarding ongoing land damage following pipe works. Charles is attempting to arrange a meeting with Joanna Peebles, Area Manager for SW. A short debate took place about the two proposals for wind turbines at the Teangue area.
6. BETTER BROADBAND FOR SLEAT
Charles had met with Drumfearn residents, following the conference at the College. He also spoke with the  MSP’s, and had written to Charles Kennedy. The Sleat CommunityTrust is now going to take ownership of the broadband issue for Sleat and a working group will be set up to take this forward. David Ashford felt that there is a now a momentum to move this forward, but did warn about some of the pitfalls of  satellite-based services to rural areas such as Sleat. Claire outlined some of the examples in rural areas where communities have indeed some of the work themselves, and that Hebnet would be good for this area, given the work they had done for areas such as the Small Isles etc.
7. CORRESPONDENCE
Charles has received a letter from Stephen McKeown, the new General Manager of  Clan Donald Skye who had attended the last SCC meeting and was keen to work with the community in respect of the visitor attraction and looked forward to a new dialogue.

A further letter had been received from the Skye and Lochalsh Council for Voluntary Organisations about our Council joining as a member. The fee is £15 and Flora would deal with this.

Claire mentioned that an email had been received about dog poo bins, and this is an ongoing issue.

AOCB
Flora Maclean raised the issue of the Tarskavaig Road, and Charles had met with Sandy McVarish, newly appointed roads manager. He had passed on a list of issues including flooding, signage, gritting schedule, school signage. Charles was assured that Sandy will do his best to address  the isues raised, and would get back to the Council. Rob gave a brief update on the problem with the cattle grid in Tokavaig following its damage. Charles explained that there was only one verge cut in Sleat this year due to equipment problems.
Archie advised that he had now been elected as a full director of the Sleat Community Trust following their AGM.

Rob had been asked to thank Roddy Murray for his chairing the public meeting on the 25th October regarding the proposals for fish farming for Loch Slapin and Loch Eishort and then gave a brief update on the current activity of the group. A further public meeting will be held on 8th November where the issue will be debated further.

The meeting closed at 2120.

Next Meeting Tuesday 4th December 1930 at Ardvasar Hall
